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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Wednesday, 19th October 

Payment due-Year 6  

Graduation Bear Orders 

due 4 pm 

Issue 7 Book Club orders 

due 4 pm 

Thursday, 20th October 

Swimming 

Monday, 24th October 

Payment due-$5 Carnival  

by 4 pm 

Tuesday, 25th October 

Footsteps 

Wednesday, 26th October 

Carnival 11:30-1:30 

Thursday, 27th October 

Swimming 

Tuesday, 1st November 

No School - Public Holiday 

Melbourne Cup Day  

Issue 32 

19th October 2016 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

   

 

School development updates: 

 The construction of the outdoor stage area is 
progressing well. The next step is to plant the garden. 
Any donations of plants would be greatly appreciated. 

 After lengthy and detailed evaluation from experts 
engaged by DET, the deterioration of the Admin 
building is being addressed - a schedule for repairs is 
being established by the company who has been 
contracted  

 Three large trees have already been removed to 
reduce further root damage to the foundations and the 
stumps will be replaced soon. As this work may be 
disruptive to the Admin block, the works are being 
planned to be conducted over the Christmas break. 

 We have been approved to upgrade the front 
entrance of the school with the addition of a new 
disabled access ramp. The construction of this will 
take place after the repairs to the Admin building have 
been completed. 

 The toilet block in the main building has been 
upgraded and is now operational. 

 The main water meter at the front of the school (near 
the outdoor gazebo) has been stolen and requires 
replacing. If families notice any destruction of property 
outside school hours, please contact police on ‘000’. 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 
Annual Carnival 
 
The carnival is only for students of CPS to attend. This event is an important part of our senior 
education program—providing  a real life experience for students to organise a Community 
based event. The senior students have worked diligently writing to local organisations to 
secure donations and support for this event. 

The entry fee is $5.00 which provides students  access to  all activities, events and the raffle 
draws.  All funds raised go towards supporting the Grade 6 graduation at the end of the 
year. 

It is important that our school community acknowledges the hard work the senior students are 
doing in the preparation and implementation of the carnival and that students from Foundation 
to Grade 4 demonstrate their support by participating in the Carnival. 

Each year that we have held the carnival, all of our students have thoroughly enjoyed the 
experience and our senior students have gained the experience of organising a community 
event, which is part of the curriculum.  

If you have not yet sent the $5.00 to school to ensure your child’s participation please do so by 
this Friday so the senior students can ensure they have enough resources and activities . 

 

Quote of the Week 

 
When we give cheerfully and accept gratefully, everyone is blessed 

-Maya Angelou 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal 



HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR   

OCTOBER  
BABIES! 
JASPER R 
HOLLEY B 
LAUREN S 
BRODIE E 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

 

ART  

ICT  

Assistant Principal Abhay M (JVK) 

 Principal Declan W (SMD) 

From the Office  

 

  

 

 

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum 

Reports 

At the end of this term, you will receive a written report that will outline your child’s  

progress and areas for improvement.  

The reports will  include detailed comments written by the teachers from your child’s 

learning community. These comments  will outline your child’s strengths in  English, Maths, 

and the Units of Investigation, as well as their personal and social growth and               

development. Specialist teachers will provide similar comments relevant to their specific 

subject. 

Student achievements will also be identified on a scale, as to whether they are achieving 

within the expected range, above expected level or below expected level. The scale will 

also reflect growth that your child has achieved in the subject areas. 

Please ensure that when you receive your child’s report, you  discuss their areas of 

strength and growth, as well as their areas for improvement. 

 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 

499102494 

Please put your 

child’s name in the 

subject line. 

 

  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day  

 

School finishes at 3:15 
pm with a teacher being 
on yard duty until 3:30 

pm.   

If you are unable to pick 
your child/ren up by 
these times you must 

make alternative         
arrangements.   

There were 12 students 
at the Office waiting for 

their parents to pick 
them up last week and 
some weren’t picked up 
until 3:50 pm.  This is     
unacceptable and must 

not   continue.   

Please refer to our     
After School Care    

brochure on Page 4 of 
this Newsletter if you 
are one of the parents 
continually late to pick 

your children up.  

Kyle J 

Robyn D 

Chase J 

Kylie O 

Alexia M 

Chauncey M 

Saxon C 

Mereane K 

Homara A 

Summer L 

Rithick M 

Arwen G 

Marie D 

Erika N 

Josh M (STD) 

Kyle J (FSP) 



 



 



 



 



 



 


